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MEMORANDUM TO:

Registered Private Career Colleges
FROM:

Carol Strachan



Superintendent of Private Career Colleges
DATE:

January 26, 2015
SUBJECT:
Policy Directive #5 and Mandatory Entry-Level Training for Tractor-Trailer Drivers

As the Superintendent of Private Career Colleges, I wish to remind you of the timelines for compliance with Policy Directive #5, Approval of Commercial Truck Driver (Class A) Training Programs.
The policy directive, issued on September 30, 2016, requires all registered private career colleges (PCCs) that offer programs leading to Class A (tractor-trailer) driver licensing to deliver Class A programs that adhere to the Ministry of Transportation’s (MTO’s) minimum entry-level training (MELT) standard by April 1, 2017. As of April 1, 2017, PCCs may no longer offer currently approved Class A programs that adhere to the Tractor-Trailer (AZ) Driver Training Standard published by the Ministry of Training, Colleges and Universities in 2010 (MTCU standard).
COMPLIANCE
Per Policy Directive #5:

New Programs

Every PCC intending to offer a new vocational program leading to Class A driver licensing must meet the following requirements:
1.
Adopt the MELT standard;

AND

2.
Obtain a third party assessment attesting to compliance with the MELT standard (see Fact Sheet #3 – Third Party Program Assessment);

AND

3.
Submit a complete program approval application to the Superintendent.
Currently Approved Programs

A PCC that had approval prior to September 30, 2016 to offer a Class A program aligned with the MTCU standard may continue to offer that program until April 1, 2017. A PCC that wishes to offer a currently approved vocational program leading to Class A driver licensing after April 1, 2017 must:

1.
Modify the program so that it aligns with the MELT standard;

AND

2.
Obtain a third party assessment attesting to compliance with the MELT standard (see Fact Sheet #3 – Third Party Program Assessment);
AND

3.
Submit a complete request for program changes application to the Superintendent.
Any PCC offering a currently approved Class A program adhering to the MTCU standard will lose approval of that program if it does not secure the Superintendent’s approval to change the program to align with the MELT standard by April 1, 2017.
Please direct any questions concerning compliance with Policy Directive #5 to your assigned inspector.
THE NEW STANDARD
As of July 1, 2017, all aspiring tractor-trailer drivers must complete mandatory entry-level training before MTO will permit them to challenge the Class A licence road test. Note that MELT may only be delivered by registered PCCs, public colleges of applied arts and technology, and recognized authorities under MTO’s Driver Certification Program.
For more information, visit the Mandatory Entry-Level Training for Commercial Class A Truck Drivers webpage.

Sincerely,

[image: image1.png](Jag ata

[ &g

Carol Strachan
Superintendent of Private Career Colleges
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